
LegCo delegation visits Foreign and
Commonwealth Office of UK Government
(with photos)

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:

     The delegation of the Legislative Council (LegCo) continued its
parliamentary visit in London, the United Kingdom (UK), yesterday (September
12, London time). 

     The delegation first received a briefing from representatives of the
Foreign and Commonwealth Office (FCO) of the UK Government on the latest
development and the implications of UK's exit from the European Union.
Delegation members discussed with FCO representatives about the prospect of
Hong Kong serving as a gateway for UK companies to explore business
opportunities in the Mainland and Southeast Asia.

     In the afternoon, the delegation visited the Royal College of Art (RCA),
one of the world's leading universities specializing in art and design, to
exchange views on innovation, entrepreneurship and design thinking, as well
as learning about how RCA's graduates contributed to the creative economy.
Led by the Vice-Chancellor of RCA, Dr Paul Thompson, and the Deputy Vice-
Chancellor, Professor Naren Barfield, delegation members toured the teaching
and research facilities in the Battersea campus of RCA. Meanwhile, at a
briefing on RCA, delegation members further learnt about the collaboration
between RCA and Hong Kong's tertiary institutions in promoting design
research. 

     The delegation then visited the Hong Kong Economic and Trade Office in
London (London ETO) and attended a briefing session on the work of London ETO
conducted by the Director-General of London ETO, Priscilla To, and the Head
of Investment Promotion of Invest Hong Kong in London Office, Andrew Davis.
Delegation members also took the opportunity to discuss with Ms To and Mr
Davis about how UK and European investors are encouraged to set up operations
in Hong Kong. After the briefing session, the delegation attended an official
dinner hosted by London ETO.

     The delegation will depart for Edinburgh today (September 13, London
time). Upon arrival, delegation members will visit the Scottish Parliament to
hold meetings with its Members.
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